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Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 21, 2017, Dedham Town Hall- Lower Conference Room
Members Present:  Fred Civian (Chairman), Laura Bugay, Andrew Tittler, Joseph Smith, Stephanie Radner.
Members Absent: Joseph (Matt) Hickey, Michael Williams 
Mr. Civian called the meeting order at 7:00 PM.
Informal Items
Minor Stormwater Management Permit (mSMP) Modification – 41 Robinwood Road
Agent Brown explained that since the applicant discovered ledge, they may need to discuss alternatives to the standard stormwater management. Agent Brown provided the option of collecting mitigation funds that would go into the Town’s General Fund, or the opportunity for a rain garden that would provide some treatment and storage. Agent Brown also explained where a swale could be placed to direct the water to the rain garden.
Mr. Tittler commented that he does not like the option of just having the applicant pay money into the general fund af funding may not actually then mitigate the impact of the project in any meaningful way,.
Ms. Radner suggested that they could consider plantings that could take up some of the water.
Mr. Civian summarized that he his earing it is impracticable to go with the original plan. He thinks the practical solution would be to have the swale, and some plantings. The Commissioners as well as the applicants agreed with this solution.
7:22 PM: Public Hearing – Draft Stormwater Management Rules and Regulations 
Mr. Civian explained that the Commission needs to adopt regulations to put the new Stormwater Bylaw into effect, and a draft version of those regulations is up for discussion. Mr. Civian flagged some items that they may want to discuss. Mr. Civian explained that he would like to know if any members of the public have any questions or comments on the proposed regulations. 
Mr. Tittler mentioned considering after-the-fact application fees and how those could be different than those who file an application before doing work. Agent Brown responded that the fee schedule is in the bylaw.
Mr. Smith asked about the issue of people not complying with ongoing conditions and if there was anything in the regulations about that. Mr. Civian replied that he does not think there is.
Mr. Lindholm asked if the 1 inch requirement would apply to both the minor and major stormwater permits and if a full pre and post analysis would then be required for the minor stormwater permits. He also commented that this is requiring the 1 inch to apply to single family houses which differs from the Stormwater Handbook which exempts single family houses. Mr. Civian confirmed that there are some additional rules that Dedham will follow.
Jody Rand was present from 22 Liana Lane and explained that she would like to install an automatic sprinkler system and she is not sure how to proceed since she knows that her builder needs to comply with the stormwater rules. She explained that since irrigation systems that are available today are ecologically efficient she is not sure why it would be a problem. 
Mr. Civian responded that the problem is that the Commisson has had a policy in place since the early 2000’s that does not allow any automated system. 
Mr. Tittler commented that one of the things the Commission is wrestling with today is whether that policy is well founded and should be continued, whether it should be a part of these regulations or if it should be removed entirely. 
Ms. Rand explained that she would like to rules to allow ecologically efficient irrigation systems. 
Mr. Lindholm confirmed with Mr. Civian that the ban is only on the use of DWWD water, it does not disallow personal wells. 
Mr. Tittler explained that the fundamental question is whether this is related to the Commissions jurisdiction over the Stormwater Bylaw; he thinks it is a fair question to ask. 
Mr. Smith commented that he thinks the Conservation Commission does have jurisdiction over water being pulled out of ground.
Ms. Bugay expressed concerns with people paying attention to the DWWD mandatory and voluntary bans. Mr. Tittler responded that isthe DWWD’s concern to enforce. 
Mr. Civian declared this public hearing portion of the meeting to be over at 7:51 PM. The hearing will be continued on October 5th. 
38 Icehouse Lane, Giorgio Petruzziello, Supreme Development, Inc. -Norwood Engineering, Rep –Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0510).   
13 Powers Street, Giorgio Petruzziello, Supreme Development, Inc. (Norwood Engineering – Rep) - Notice of Intent for a new SFD in Riverfront and UBA (DEP #141-0511). 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue both 38 Icehouse Lane and 13 Powers Street until October 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
910 - 928 Providence Highway, ACP Properties, LLC, Applicant – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services, Rep. – Demolition of existing structures on-site and construction of a new mixed use building (MSMP 2017-12).
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 910- 928 Providence Highway until October 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
7:52 PM: 105 Rustcraft Road, Fadi Fares, Applicant – Paul Lindholm, Rep.  – Notice of Intent for a 1,990 sf addition to an existing home in Buffer Zone and Riverfront Area (DEP File # 141-0526).
Paul Lindholm, Civil Engineer, explained that the applicant has agreed to limit any disturbance to 1990 square feet. The goal is for this to fit into a Minor Stormwater Management Permit application. 
Ms. Bugay confirmed with Mr. Lindholm that the issue with doing a Major Stormwater Permit application is the added cost relevant to the applications additional requirements. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mr. Tittler commented that no threshold size will be good enough for all applicants. He explained that the ConCom bending the rules at their discretion is problematic as well. Mr. Tittler added that the applicant may choose to gamble whether they are able to not disturb more than 1990 square feet, but would risk needing to address compliance concerns and file a new application with the Commission if they did.
Mr. Lindholm asked that this item be continues to allow him time to have a meeting with Agent Brown to work through the list of requirements for this project under a Major Stormwater Permit application. 
Mr. Civian explained that the ConCom will need to apply the existing rules to the application but will see what they can do within these rules such as waivers, etc. to help lessen the burden where possible.
Mr. Fares explained that he still doesn’t understand what the problem is since he is requesting to do work on his property and is not touching the wetland.  
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 105 Rustcraft Road until October 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
8:22 PM: 83 Washington Street, Till Inc., Applicant – DeCelle-Burke and Associates, Inc. Rep.  – Construction of new SFD in a previously developed lot in partially located in Riverfront Area (MSMP #2017-15, DEP File #141-0527).
Mr. Civian explained that he did research as promised on the zoning, and group homes are allowed as a matter of right with no special permit requirements.
Jim Burke of DeCelle-Burke and Associates reviewed revisions that were made to the proposal. He explained how the drainage concerns were addressed, as well as changes to the landscaping including replacing the fence and adding trees for additional screening. He explained that the home is single level by design and it will only cover 15 percent of the lot. He also explained their process of alternatives analysis.
Mr. Walsh, an abutter, asked if the fence will be going in the same location. Mr. Burke responded that it will be set back about 5 feet or so. 
Ms. Moran, abutter, explained that the land drops beyond the existing fence and wondered how it could be moved.
Mr. Burke agreed to place the fence where it stands now instead of moving it back.
Mrs. Walsh asked about the traffic pattern on the site. Mr. Burke explained that technically there is not only one way in or out, but he expects the traffic to flow in that way based on street traffic and lights.
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing for 83 Washington Street, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.  
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue an Order of Conditions for 83 Washington Street as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 
8:40 PM- 1000 Presidents Way (Jefferson at Dedham Station), Greystar, Applicant – Patrick Connolly, Beals Associates, Rep­ Request to install 3 sets of electronic gates at the apartment complex, 2 at Rustcraft Road and 1 at the northern end of Presidents Road (RDA 2017-10).
Pat Connelly of Beals Associates described the existing and proposed conditions on the site. He explained the request to install 3 sets of electronic gates at the existing complex.
Mr. Civian confirmed with Mr. Connelly that they would be going in front of the Zoning Board in November. Mr. Civian added that although it is only a small amount of impervious, it still needs to be managed and he asked Mr. Connelly to find out if the existing stormwater system has the capacity to accommodate the additional runoff. 
Mr. Civian explained that if this is approved tonight he would like a condition requiring the applicant to get approval from the Agent with regards to the stormwater management for the increased impervious square footage. 
Mr. Smith commented that approval by the ZBA may be difficult as he recalls that when the project was initially permitted there were major concerns with the traffic on Rustcraft Road. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to close the public hearing for 1000 Presidents Way, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. FC. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Negative Determination of Applicability with the condition of Approval for Stormwater by the Agent, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
267 Providence Highway (Mother Brook Diversion Structure), MA Dept of Conservation and Recreation, Applicant – Lauren Gluck, Pare Corporation, Rep. – Removal of 16,850± sf of vegetation along the northern and southern embankments of the Mother Brook surrounding the Mother Brook Diversion Structure (DEP File # 141-0525, MSMP 2017-11)
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 267 Providence Highway until October 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
1000 Washington Street, Joseph Moussalli, Applicant – Michael Joyce, Joyce Consulting Group, Rep.  – Major Stormwater Permit for a 3-story mixed use redevelopment with 2,800 sf of proposed commercial space and 28 residential units above (MSMP 2017-18)
Ms. Bugay made a motion to request $2000 from the applicant for a peer review as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Radner, UA. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to continue 1000 Washington Street until October 5th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Informal Discussion- 
OOC COC – 13 Burgess Lane – Dog Kennel- 
Mr. Civain made a motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance for 13 Burgess Lane as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
MSMP COC – 21 Allen Lane – Italian American Club
Mr. Civian made a motion to issue a Stormwater Certificate of Complicance for 21 Allen Lane as recommended by Agent Brown, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA.
750 Providence Highway- Agent Brown informed the Commission that a Request for a Superseding OOC was received. She reminded the Commission that this may effect access to the pond. 
Meeting Minutes-
Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from February 16th, seconded by Mr. Tittler, UA. 
Mr. Civian made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from September 7th, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 
Vacancy for Alternates- Agent Brown informed the Commission that the vacancy will be reposted. 
DPW Annual Maintenance – Agent Brown presented an idea to consider for DPW projects would be a single OOC that would cover annual maintenance. 
Mr. Tittler made a motion to adjourn at 9:06 PM, seconded by Ms. Bugay, UA. 





image1.png




oleObject1.bin
[image: image1.png]‘- G’i 1, -
l.e ',‘i -,








